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Call Don or Tina Dawson at 816-741-4027 for
Reservations or e-mail dondawson@mindspring.com

Meeting Information

LOCATION:
Disabled American Veterans
8787 Old Santa Fe Road
Kansas City, Missouri

TOPIC: AFWMF & an Upcoming Banquet
SPEAKER: Jack R. Barnes

President, American Fallen Warrior
Foundation (AFWMF)

  Saturday, February 28, 2015
TIME:   11:00 a.m. -  Executive Board Meeting

  11:30 a.m. -  Auxiliary
  12:15 p.m. -  MOAA

MENU: Italian Steak, Pasta/Sauce, Vegetable,
Salad, Garlic Bread, Butter,
Coffee, Iced Tea, Cherry Dessert

(Substitute Meals of Baked Chicken Breast or
Hamburger Steak must be requested at Time of

Reservation)

President of  the American Fallen Warrior
Memorial Foundation is February Speaker

Our Speaker for the February 28th
Luncheon is Jack R. Barnes.

Barnes is President of the American
Fallen Warrior Memorial Foundation
(AFWMF) based in Lawrence, Kansas.

Mr. Barnes has served on the AFWMF
Board of Directors since 2011. He was
voted in as President by the AFWMF
Board of Directors April 23, 2013. 

Jack is the Founder and former CEO/
President of America Supports You
Texas. He was chosen for this position
because of his military background,
leadership skills and commitment to
honoring our Fallen Warriors.

He retired from the U. S. Navy in 1995 after 24 years of active
duty service and the Amarillo Independent School District in
2009 where he was a math teacher at Tascosa High School. 

The American Fallen Warrior Memorial Foundation was
founded in 2011 with the goal of building a National Memorial
to honor our Fallen Warriors from the Gulf War to present date
and is a registered 501(c) 3 nonprofit organization.  

The Memorial will be built in Kansas City, Kansas. This
central US location was chosen to give more citizens the
opportunity to visit their memorial. The mission of the American
Fallen Warrior Memorial Foundation is to honor, preserve and
protect the legacies of all Fallen Warriors who have given their
lives during the Gulf War to present date. The memorial will
contain photo plaques displaying the faces of every serviceman

or woman who has given his or her life in the service of
defending and protecting our country. Jack will be telling us
more about this organization and the “Celebrating Freedom &
Honoring Service Banquet” to be held at the Kansas City
Convention Center on Armed Forces Day, May 16, 2015.

To get to the DAV, exit off I-435 at 87th Street (close to
Bannister Mall), and drive east to Old Santa Fe Road, turn right
for one block, or drive on Blue Ridge to 87th Street and turn west,
go one block to Old Santa Fe Road, turn left and go approxi-
mately one block.  The DAV is at the rear of Loma Vista Shopping
Center.  Everyone must have a meal reservation by Wednesday
of the week before the luncheon.  Those on the permanent list
need to call only if they will be absent.  Substitute meals must
be made at time of reservation.  Cancellations must be called in
by 9:00 a.m. Saturday of the luncheon.

Reservations are imperative in order to provide meals for all
who attend.  To  make  reservations,  contact  Don or Tina
Dawson  by telephone at 816-741-4027 or by e-mail at
dondawson@mindspring.com by Wednesday before the  meet-
ing.  PLEASE -- No reservations can be accepted after 1000 on
Wednesday -- especially requests for substitute meals.

Jack R. Barnes

Web Site:  www.moaahoa.org/

2015 Meeting Calendar
28 February
28 March *
25 April
23 May *
20 June (Picnic)
25 July*

*(Exec Council meets at 10:30 am)

NOTE: All Meetings are on the 4th Saturday EXCEPT
as indicated.  They vary according to a holiday
or available date.

22 August
26 September*
24 October
21 November*
12 December
           (Holiday Party)



Military Officers Assn. of America     Heart of America Chapter Page 2

Opinions expressed herein are those of the
editor or columnists and are not necessarily
those of the Heart of America Chapter of the
Military Officers Association of America.

2015 Heart of America
Auxiliary Officers

APPOINTMENTS:
Chaplain LCDR Alan Davis 816-554-9018
Legislative Affairs Col John R. Hansford 816-942-4466
Scholarship Maj Victor Christianson 816-240-8315
Program Chairman MAJ Emma Toops 719-200-9530
Finance Committee COL G. Bruce Eveland 816-635-3577
Judge Advocate CAPT Charles Harvey 913-851-1008
Surgeon General COL Linda Crosser 913-712-8751
Placement (MOPS) Maj Jerry Magliano 913-261-9957
ROTC Liaison LTC Norman E. Sowell 816-628-5005
Social Secretary Maj Gary J. Fox 816-525-3592
Historian VACANT
Newsletter Editor LTC Leslie C. Hobbs 816-830-5309

  e-mail: leshobbs@swbell.net

2015 Heart of America
Chapter Officers

POSITION RANK OFFICER HOME
President Maj Jerry Magliano 913-261-9957
1st Vice President COL G. Bruce Eveland 609-238-6141
2nd Vice President COL Celia A. Allman 816-320-3464
Recording Secy CAPT Roger "Jim" Davis 816-373-1523
Membership Secy MAJ Keith Pechak 913-915-2131
Treasurer MAJ Emma Toops 719-200-9530
Immed Past Pres Maj Bill Tudor 816-365-6148

POSITION OFFICER HOME
President Mrs. Susan Eveland 816-309-6182
1st Vice President Mrs. Diane Christianson 816-240-8315
Secretary Mrs. Mary Ellen Davis 816-554-9018
Treasurer Mrs. Terrie Jo Fox 816-525-3592

Military Officers Association of America
Heart of America ChapterHeart of America ChapterHeart of America ChapterHeart of America ChapterHeart of America Chapter

Our January Luncheon meeting was a big success once
again with over 100 Chapter members and guests from
other area military associations attending.

by Maj Jerry Magliano

Notes
from the
President

Dr. Chris Kuehl was his usual informative and entertaining
self.

We are in the midst of several big projects including the
2015 budget, cleaning up the Chapter membership roster
and getting the redesigned Chapter Web site up and
running. Bruce Eveland and Keith Pechak have worked
many hours on the roster and have sent correspondence
to past members we haven’t heard from for a number of
years to encourage them to once again become active,
dues paying members.

Much of our budget depends on member dues. As it
stands right now, we have a shortfall of several thousand
dollars for the 2015 budget. I would like to encourage
those of you who have Web access to agree to receive
the newsletter by email or the link we will be placing on
the Web site. It costs thousands of dollars each year to
print and mail the newsletter. This is one of the few places
we can achieve significant savings.

We have been covering past deficits by tapping into our
reserves which obviously is not sustainable for the long
run. Bruce has suggested we look into other fundraising
activities such as Bingo.

We would appreciate any thoughts or suggestions you
might have regarding ways to raise additional funds to
supplement your dues. Our goal is to not raise dues or
expenses both of which are as low as we can go without
diminishing the quality of your experience as Chapter
members.

We will have a special meeting of the Executive Council
in February to vote on a budget and will publish the 2015
Budget soon thereafter.

Also, please take note in this newsletter the elected and
appointed Chapter officers for this year. We could use a
Chapter Historian to replace Don Robinson who has
performed this function for many years. Let me know if
you would like to assist with this position.

We have also included the luncheon dates and menu for
the month of the meeting. This year we are able to
schedule the Holiday Party on a Saturday afternoon
making it easier for some of our members to attend.

As always, your feedback is encouraged and welcome.
Best wishes for good health and happiness throughout
the year.
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2014-2015 Scholarship Fund Drive
We like to thank you for your continued support for this

very worthy cause.  Our scholarship donations are down
drastically this year and we may not make our goal of
$5000.00.  Your funds provide worthy JrROTC seniors
and members’ grandchildren and children the needed
funds to help them attend college.

Please continue to support this worthy cause so that we
can continue this program by sending your donation to
MOAA – HOA, Chapter, Emma Toops, Treasure, 7575
W 106th St # 203, Overland Pk, Ks 66212.

PRESIDENT'S CIRCLE

CONTRIBUTORS LIST

LTC Robert Allen
COL Bruce Eveland
LtCol Carl Gum
LTC Charles Hagemeister
Col John R Hansford
COL Eugene Herndon

Col Vernon James
LtCol Wade W Ladue
Maj Gerald Magliano
LtCol Martin M Montemore
COL William Reed
Col Garey Reeves

Col Robert Agee
LtCol Leonard Allen
Capt Gayle Antle
LtCol Lawrence Bale
CDR Robert Batterby
LCDR Port R Bezner
Col Ronald Brohammer
CW3 Neil Brown
Col Edward Burnham
LtCol Russell Burnham
LTC Sean Campion
LTC Eugene Caylor
Maj Victor O Christianson
LCDR Irvin Chronister
CDR John W Clark
LtCol Earle Comfort
LTC John Cookinham
Col Joseph Criqui
COL Linda Crosser
Maj Frederic Danforth
Col Paul Davenport
LTC Rhese Davis

CAPT Roger Davis
LCDR Orvis Fitts
Col Buddy Frye
Col Thomas Graves
LCDR David Holloway
Col Thomas Hoskins
LTJG James Kehoe
CW5 Don King
CDR William Koski
MAJ Edward Kroll
CPT Wilhelm Leuszler
LTC DeEtte Lombard
CW4 Cecil Lovett
CAPT Charles Marcus
COL Gregory Mason
MAJ James Melvin
LT Thomas Millot
Brig Gen Samuel Mitchell
Lt Col Robeson Moise
LtCol Wayne Moorhead
Lt Col David Napoli

Bob Newth

Vic Christianson
Major, USAF (Retired)
Scholarship Program Coordinator

You can see below the individuals are President’s
Circle members with donations of $100.00 each and other
donations.

Thank you again for donating to this worthy cause.

1stLt Donald Robinson
Doris Rubin

Col James Ruffini
2ndLt William Sichko
Maj Gen Donald B Stokes
Lt Col Charles Wells

LTC Jerome Paluka
LCDR Daniel Peterson
LtCol George Pickler
LTC Carol Pollock
CPT Larry Rinne
LTC Dan Schilling
Maj John Schwent
LTC Norman Sowell
LtCol Albert StGermain
LtCol Danny Tipton
COL James Tobin
1stLt Michael Trawinski
LtCol Rick Turner
Col Eric VanderLinden
Lt Col Ray Walters
COL Bruce Wands
LT Robert Weir
Lt Col John F Wilcox
CAPT Terry Williams
LtCol Rich Yule

Happy Valentine’s Day!  I am hoping that we have seen
the last of the snow, but after all it is Kansas City and that
means expect anything – anytime.

Thoughts and prayers go out to Erika Van Dyne and Judy
Leonard’s husband Sam for a quick recovery.  Hoping you
will be back with us soon, you are both missed.

If you have not paid your Auxiliary dues please pay them
now.  Our dues are $5.00.  If your payment is a check
make it out to:  HOA-MOAA.  If you are paying by cash
please put it in an envelope with your name.  Give all dues
payments to Emma Toops, the MOAA Treasurer.  Thank

Auxiliary and Wives
you Ladies, this helps us have an up-to-date membership
roster.

Mary Ellen Davis is our hostess for the February
meeting.  Mark your calendar for February 28th 11:30 am
for our auxiliary meeting, prior to the luncheon.  Looking
forward to seeing everyone; until then take care, we need
each of you.

Susan Eveland,
President
HOA-MOAA Auxiliary
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If you haven’t read the latest MOAA Legislative news report,
you’re in for a real shock. The Administration has submitted its
2016 Budget and should be read carefully. I am providing you
some bits and pieces to enrich your knowledge as to what our
Administration is doing to us.
I call it “TRADING BULLETS FOR BODIES”. A large increase
in acquisition and a reduction in military people programs to
“slow the growth”?

One example is capping  military pay for the next three plus
years. I am sure in the next few days there is going to be an
announcement by the Administration for Congress to approve
deployment of forces to the current strategic hotbeds around
the world.

To do this they are cutting the size of our force, capping pay,
making our troops and retirees pay for hospital costs, reducing
costs in our commissaries and exchanges!

There’s something wrong with this. This comes right out of
MOAA’s legislative update news:

Specifics of the 2016 proposal are:
a. Cap the FY 2016 active duty pay raises at 1.3 versus the

2.3 percent dictated by LAW. The proposal would amount
to a third straight year of pay caps below private sector
growth. The Pentagon is also requesting four additional
years of caps. (FY 2017-21).

b. Reduce overall military strength by 11,300.
c. Reduce the Basic Allowance for Housing. This would

continue the effort to trim the benefit back by shifting 5%
of costs onto service members.

d. Phase-in one billion cut in the annual commissary subsidy
that equates to a 66% loss of savings for commissary
shoppers.

e. Establish a means-test TRICARE FOR LIFE enrollment fee
for retirees over 65.

f. Consolidate TRICARE Prime Standard and Extra programs.
Working age retirees would pay to use MFTs, and absorb
the Prime enrollment fee plus the Standard copays.

Note:  Overall the consolidation doesn’t improve the health
care benefit – it merely shifts more costs onto beneficiaries.
Retirees WILL PAY MORE for care without improving access,
quality, or wait time.

Fellow members of our chapter, I urge you to read this entire
Legislative Update carefully and judge for yourself. I think it’s
about time each of us to take the time to CALL OR WRITE our
legislators and voice OUR opinions.

There is no member in our great Chapter that can’t take a few
moments to express their opinions by phone or in writing. Each
of you is educated and military trained officer capable of
promulgating your feelings. There should never be a time in
which we, “TRADE BULLETS FOR BODIES”.  Do what you
think is best. Thank you and God Bless our Troops.

MOMOMOMOMOAA LeAA LeAA LeAA LeAA Legislagislagislagislagislatititititivvvvve Nee Nee Nee Nee Newswswswsws
by COL G. Bruce Eveland


